
BALOO
TRAINING 

 
April 28-29, 2023

(Friday-Saturday)

What is BALOO training?                                    
Basic Outdoor Leadership Outdoor Orientation (BALOO) 
is required training for a pack to take cub scouts  
(including WEBELOS) camping. This course satisfies 
the in-person requirement for BALOO training. At least 
1 registered adult leader present during any cub scout 
campout (including a joint troop-pack campout) must be 
BALOO trained. Three Harbors Council recommends that 
each pack have as many BALOO trained leaders as  
possible to prevent having to cancel a camping event.

This course will not turn you into an expert in camping. 
This course is an introduction to the following topics: 
GPS use, aquatics, gear selection, nature, hiking, 
campfire program planning, outdoor ethics, cooking and 
sanitation, first aid, knife safety, campsite selection, 
meal planning, games, interfaith worship (Scouts own), 
outdoor ceremonies, stoves, lanterns, fire safety, basic 
knots, and program planning.

Prior to attending this in person training you must complete 
the online BALOO training, and you must be current with 
your Youth Protection Training. Both courses are available 
for free and online at training.scouting.org.

This course requires 1 overnight in a tent. You will receive a 
packing list of required, and recommended camping items 
after registration. It is your responsibility to arrive prepared 
for the overnight in a tent.

$32.00

Date:  Friday, April 28 - Saturday, April 29, 2023
Time:  5PM Fri., April 28 until 5PM Sat., April 29, 2023
Place:  Camp Oh-Da-Ko-Ta  
 (3363 Dyer Lake Rd. Burlington, WI)
Cost:  $32.00 (includes breakfast and lunch on the 29th) 
	 Participants	will	receive	a	certificate	of	completion	

All participants must take the online pre-requisite training on my.scouting.org prior to coming to the course.

Please sign up by Monday, April 24, 2023 to secure a spot in this fun filled training course and so we can plan 
accordingly.  Some of this training will take place outdoors, so please be prepared for the weather.  If you have any 

questions, please contact John Reffpferd at john_rennpferd@hotmail.com.

Register online at:
www.ThreeHarborsScouting.org/Baloo


